

## Planning & Inspections Department

P. O. Box 70 \* Eden, North Carolina 27289-0070 \* (336) 623-2110 \* Fax (336) 623-4057

## **MEMO**

**To:** Honorable Mayor and City Council

**Thru:** Brad Corcoran, City Manager **From:** Kelly K. Stultz, AICP, Director

Subject: Call for a Public Hearing to Name Alley

**Date:** January 9, 2012

The City has received a request to name the alley that runs behind the businesses in Draper Village between Ridge Avenue and Fieldcrest Road. The alley has been accepted for maintenance by the City. This alley is bordered on the west by First United Methodist Church and on the east by the rear of the commercial buildings. A map is attached for your review.

The request received is to name the alley Booth Lane. The Eden City Council has the legal authority to name streets and alleys. Research by staff has not found any evidence that the alley has had a name in the past.

The Planning Board considered this request at a Special Meeting held on January 3, 2012 and recommended that the alley not be named Booth Lane.